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COMMUNIQUE OF THE 287™ MEETING OF THE  

PEACE AND SECURITY COUNCIL

The Peace and Security Council of the African Union (AU), at its 287 th meeting, held on 21 July

2011, was briefed by the Director for Peace and Security of the Commission on developments in the

Republic of Guinea, following the attack on the private residence of President Alpha Conde, during the

early hours of 19 July 2011. Council also listened to a presentation by the Permanent Representative of

the Republic of Guinea to the AU.

Council, having endorsed the press statement issued by the Chairperson of the Commission, on

19 July  2011,  and the  ECOWAS statement  of  20  July  2011,  strongly  condemned the  attack.  Council

reaffirmed the  principled  position  of  the  AU  in  its  total  rejection of  violence,  in  particular  political

assassination. Council urged the Guinean authorities to carry out the required investigations and to bring

the perpetrators of this attack to justice.

Council called on the Guinean people to remain calm, and encouraged all the stakeholders to

persevere in their efforts to deepen democracy and promote reconciliation in their country, in order to

consolidate the positive results recorded with the holding of the presidential election and the return to

constitutional  order.  In this  regard,  Council  welcomed the address  to  the nation by  President Alpha

Conde, on 18 July 2011, and urged the Guinean parties to promote dialogue and to work together to

create  conditions  conducive  for  the  preparation and holding  of  peaceful,  free,  fair,  transparent  and

credible legislative elections.
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